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COMING 
EVENTS  

 

• ROYAL FLYING DOCTOR 

SERVICE AND                  

360 DEGREE HEALTH 

TUESDAY                             

07 AUGUST 2018 

• PANTRY FOOD        

COOKING CLASS            

WEDNESDAY 08 AND 22 

AUGUST 2018 FROM 6PM 

AT THE TOWN HALL 

• PUPIL FREE DAY AT 

MENZIES COMMUNITY 

SCHOOL                             

09 AND 10 AUGUST 2018 

• MENZIES COMMUNITY 

SCHOOL TIME CAPSULE 

24 AUGUST 2018 FROM 

11AM TO 1PM 

• ORDINARY MEETING OF 

COUNCIL THURSDAY                       

30 AUGUST  2018  FROM 

1PM IN THE COUNCIL      

CHAMBERS 

 

The Menzies              

Matters  

Thank You GBF  
 

Menzies Community 
Gym is now open. 



3 July 2018 
Attended a Tourism Forum which was held at the Lady Shenton, facilitated by Arianne 
Webb.  After a powerpoint presentation from Arianne there was a discussion amongst 
attendee’s regarding ideas for future Tourist attractions and additions to existing         
services that could benefit our Shire to encourage visitors to stay longer in the area. 

11 July 2018 
A Budget Workshop was conducted for Councillors. During the lunch break a                
Community Consultation was held to discuss ideas for next year’s Cyclassic Event         
Community Day and the formation of a Committee. Committee positions will be advertised for interested       
Community members keen to contribute. 

31 July 2018 
Community Members, a Councillor and Staff attended The Women’s Leadership Forum in Kalgoorlie, Keynote 
speaker was Dr Fiona Woods.  

15 July 2018 
Mrs Val Henderson sadly passed away peacefully at her home in Northam on 15 July 2018.  On behalf of       
Councillors, Staff, Community and the Dwyer family I offer my sincere condolences to Janet, Bruce, Robert,      
family and friends. 

19 July 2018 
A further Budget Workshop was held.   

26 July 2018 
Cr Jill Dwyer attended the funeral of Mrs Henderson at Karrakatta on behalf of Shire of Menzies.  Flags were 
flown at half-mast at the Shire Offices to acknowledge Mrs Henderson.   The Ordinary Meeting of Council which 
was due to be held on 26 July 2018 was postponed out of respect for Mrs Henderson and the Henderson Family. 
The meeting will now take place 6 August 2018 commencing at 1pm. The Audit Committee Meeting will          
commence at 9.30am on 6 August 2018 in the Council Chambers.  

31 July 2018 – 4 August 2018 
The Chief Executive Officer and available Councillors will be attending Local Government Week in Perth from      
31 July 2018 to 4 August 2018. 

31 July 2018—630pm 
I attended the GVROC dinner at the Adelphi Restaurant with Cr Dwyer. 

1 August 2018—AM 
The Chief Executive Officer and I attended the State and Local Government Forum for the Shire President’s and 
Chief Executive Officers. We met with Department of Jobs, Tourism, Science and Innovations pushing the case 
for funds to seal the remainder of the North West road to the statues at the Inside Australia Art installation at 
Lake Ballard. We also met with the Department of Water and Environmental Regulation/Water Corporation to 
seek funding to increase the storage and access of non-potable water to reduce the pressure on the use of           
valuable potable water that is trucked from Kalgoorlie. 

1 August 2018—PM 
I attended Cr Dwyer attended the afternoon session of the AGM of WALGA followed by the Convention Opening 
Welcome Reception. 

2 August 2018 
With Chief Executive Officer we took part in a workshop on the GVROC in relation to moving forward with the 
group and seeking outcomes.   The findings will come to Council to be debated and decide what’s best for       
Menzies moving forward.  Cr. Dwyer and I attended a field trip to White Gum Valley Sustainable Housing Estate 
for a walk through and explanation by ABC Gardening Australia presenter Dr Josh Byrne. 

3 August 2018 
With other Member Councils attended update on CDC, hosted by Allan Hughes.  Cr Dwyer and I attended “How 
Prepared Are We” session to hear about the latest developments and trends in the increasingly important      
recovery space after a major emergency event. 
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THE SHIRE PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
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THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

Greetings 
 
This month my focus is on activity and wellness. But before I start I thank all 
the residents of Menzies (particularly the children) for keeping away from the 
building site at the Oval.  I know it must have been hard not to take just a little 
look.  A big Thank you to everyone. 
 
Our Youth Centre Building is now in place and will be open for business during August.  Opening 
times and activities will be agreed. 
 
All young people and their carers together with anyone interested in becoming involved in the        
activities are invited to meet with me at stage at the building on Tuesday 14 August at 3pm.                  
I ask that anyone reading this pass on the message to your friends and family. 
 
The official opening will be in December, but we will be using the building well before that time.  
There will be lots of jobs that need to be done before the opening, and we will need lots of help to 
get ready.  
 
With support from GBF, we now have a gym in the Butcher Shop and Tea Rooms in Shenton Street.  
The facility is for any resident 18 years of age or older who meets the basic criteria. 
 

• Employee or nominee of BGF 

• Employee or Councillor of the Shire of Menzies 

• Volunteer of the Shire of Menzies 

• Member of Emergency Services Organisation 

How to join - 
 
Contact us at the Shire Administration.  You will be asked to complete a form, and away you go. 
 
This facility is unattended, so where possible I ask that you find a buddy to go with you.  Particularly if 
you are lifting weights.  I also ask that you follow some basic rules. 
 

• Take and use a towel to wipe equipment after you use it (even if you never sweat) 

• Replace weights onto the weight storage pegs when you finish 

• Don’t leave equipment in door ways 

• Please make sure no one under 18 years of age is in the building – this is really important as 

failure on this one will close the facility. 

WANTED Volunteers to step forward to form a working group for the Cyclassic in June 2019.               
Whatever your skill or talent please consider either nominating as a volunteer or a Committee                 
member. 



P A G E  4        I S S U E  1 1 9 ,  A U G U S T  2 0 1 8  

Community Notice 

Do you need to obtain or renew your First Aid Certificate? 

Menzies St John Ambulance will be arranging a 

 2-day course  

The cost will be $220.00. 

The price includes training, lunch and morning tea. 

 

If you are interested, please see Debbie Pianto at the                   
Lady Shenton Building or ring on 0410 766 076 

 

St John Ambulance Western Australia Ltd. 
562 Hannan Street, Kalgoorlie Western Australia | PO Box 557, Kalgoorlie Western Australia 6430 

Tel 08 90262000 | Fax 08 90211446 | Email fastgoldfields@stjohnambulance.com.au | ABN 55 028 468 
715 | ACN 165 969 406 

www.stjohnambulance.com.au  

Main Roads WA will be conducting edge break repair works on  

Goldfields Highway between Goongarrie Access Road and Butterfly-

Kookynie/Orient Well Access Road in the Shire of Menzies. 

It is intended that the works will be undertaken during August and 

September 2018. 

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact our             
Customer Service Officer, Nicole Sullivan, on 9080 1473 

MAINROADS WESTERN AUSTRALIA 

Main Roads Western Australia      mainroads.wa.gov.au 
Goldfields-Esperance, 83 Piesse Street, Boulder WA 6432  enquiries@mainroads.wa.gov.au 
PO Box 99, Kalgoorlie WA 6433      138 138 
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PUPIL FREE DAYS 
 

Attention: Parents/Carers 
The school will be closed  

Thursday 9 August 2018 and Friday 10 August 2018.  
 

The school staff will be attending the North Country        
Network Professional Development in Leonora. 

 

Community Notice 



 

SHIRE OF MENZIES ADMINISTRATION OFFICE 
 

Shire of Menzies Offices are located at Lot 124 Shenton Street, Menzies 
PO Box 4 MENZIES WA 6436 

 

Phone:  (08) 9024 2041 
Fax:   (08) 9024 2110 
Email:   admin@menzies.wa.gov.au 
Website  www.menzies.wa.gov.au 

 

8.30am to 4.30pm Monday to Friday 
Closed for Lunch 12.00 noon to 1pm daily 

 

LADY SHENTON BUILDING OPERATING OPENING HOURS 
Lady Shenton Building is located on the corner of  

Shenton & Brown Streets, Menzies 
 

8.30am to 4.30pm Monday to Friday 
Closed for Lunch 12.00 noon to 1pm (Monday to Friday only) 

 

10.00am to 2.00pm Saturday and Sunday 
 

After Hours Caravan Park bookings 
 

0448 242 041 
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ORDINARY MEETING OF COUNCIL 
 
 

Council Meetings are held in the Shire of Menzies Council Chambers  
on the last Thursday of each month commencing at 1.00pm  

unless otherwise advised 
 

Please note that the date for the next meeting is: 
 

Thursday 30 August 2018 at 1.00pm 
 

Shire of Menzies Council Chambers 

MENZIES HEALTH CENTRE 
 
 
 

• 07 August 2018 

• 04 September 2018 

• 02 October 2018 
 
 
 

For further enquiries please contact the Community Health Nurse on                   
(08) 9024 2044 

 

EMERGENCIES CALL 000 
 

Poisons information available 24 Hours Phone 13 11 26 
 

If the Centre is unattended and you need immediate health advice call the Health 
Direct 24 Hour Hotline   
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DIETETICS AND EXERCISE  
PHYSIOLOGY SERVICES.  

 
 

• 07 August 2018 

• 02 October 2018 

Elsa Pearse | Dietitian 

 e   Epearse@360.org.au w  www.360.org.au f   08 6270 4428 

 t   08 9080 0400 

 

SNAKE HANDLER 
 

If you see a snake & need assistance please call  

Paul Warner 

Shire of Menzies Works Supervisor  

on  

0408 494 925 

MENZIES MATTERS DEADLINE FOR PUBLICATION 
 

If you have anything you would like to have included in the Menzies Matters 
please contact Debbie Pianto at the Menzies Visitor Centre on 9024 2702 or 
email to cso@menzies.wa.gov.au or alternatively you can contact Kaylene     
Tucker at the Shire of Menzies Administration Office on 90242041 or email to  
admin@menzies.wa.gov.au. 

The deadline for each month is the LAST DAY OF THE MONTH. 

General Information notices are welcome, as are notification of upcoming local 
events or if you have recipes, gardening tips or ideas for any other page.                         
All suggestions are welcome. 

mailto:Epearse@360.org.au
http://www.360.org.au
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EXPRESS TIME 

KALGOORLIE RAILWAY STATION 10.00AM 

KALGOORLIE VISITOR CENTRE 10.15AM 

MENZIES 11.40AM 

KOOKYNIE TURNOFF 12.05PM 

LEONORA                                   ARRIVE 12.45PM 

DEPART 1.00PM 

MURRIN MURRIN TURNOFF 1.45PM 

MT MORGAN TURNOFF 1.55PM 

LAVERTON 2.30PM 

EXPRESS TIME 

LAVERTON 10.00AM 

MT MORGAN TURNOFF 10.30AM 

MURRIN MURRIN TURNOFF 10.40AM 

LEONORA                   ARRIVE 11.15AM 

DEPART 11.30AM 

KOOKYNIE TURNOFF 12.00PM 

MENZIES 12.30PM 

KALGOORLIE  2.00PM 

GRT EXPRESS TIMETABLE  

Kalgoorlie to Laverton Laverton to Kalgoorlie 

BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES  
1800 620 440 

OR (08) 9092 6000 
PURCHASE TICKET ONLINE 

www.goldrushtours.com.au 

MENZIES YOUTH CENTRE  
 

Tuesday 14 August 2018 
3pm at the Oval 

 

Come and have a look into the centre and bring your ideas for activities. 
Please pass this message onto your friends and family. 

 
 

CYCLASSIC VOLUNTEERS WANTED  
 

The Shire is seeking volunteers to be part of a working group for the Cyclassic in June 2019. 
Whatever your skill or talent please consider nominating as either a volunteer  

or a Committee member. 
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Now providing a  

FREE DELIVERY 
service to Menzies. 

 

Phone, fax or email your scripts / order  
to Leonora Pharmacy direct  

or ask at the Visitor Information Centre  
to fax your scripts / order through to the pharmacy.  

(This includes non prescription items) 
 

Collect and pay for your order  
at the Visitor Information Centre  

after 2pm the following day. 
 

LEONORA PHARMACY  
RESPECTS YOUR RIGHTS TO PRIVACY 

 

Please be assured that  
all prescription and non-prescription items  

will be sent in a sealed bag. 
 

Leonora Pharmacy Phone:  (08) 9037 6820 
Email: leonorapharmacy@iintet.net.au 

MENZIES HOTEL AND STORE 

• Meals 
• takeaway foods 
• Snacks 
• Accommodation services 
• Newspapers available daily 
 

IF YOU’RE IN A HURRY– DON’T WORRY  
PHONE ORDERS WELCOME (08) 9024 2016 

 

• Kleenheat Gas Supplier 
Exchange 8.5kg  $  46.50 
Buy 8.5kg  $  95.00 
Exchange 45kg  $174.50 

 
All deliveries incur a delivery surcharge of $10.00 

Deliveries available on Wednesday afternoon between 2pm and 4pm 
Saturday mornings between 10am and 11am. 

COLD BEER FROM 11AM TILL LATE 
Available daily fresh sandwiches and rolls, flavoured 

milks, juices and soft drinks. 
Pick up your General Stores and ice or have a ‘Menzies 

Toasty’  while you wait. 
 

EFTPOS AVAILABLE 
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SEVEN GOLDEN RULES FOR 

Menzies Community Resource Centre located at the              
corner of Shenton and Brown Streets in Menzies, is your 
local access point offering a range of  services in               
Menzies.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Services include: 

• Visitor Information and Public Library 

• Community Postal  Agency 

• Caravan Park Bookings (After Hours 0448 242 041) 

• Star Track Courier and Toll Freight Lines Agency 

• Free Government Access Point  

• Internet Access Point 

• Conference and Meeting Room Hire 
 

8.30am to 4.30pm Monday to Friday 
Closed for Lunch 12.00 noon to 1pm (Monday to Friday only) 

 

10.00am to 2.00pm Saturday and Sunday 
Call us today on 

 
 

(08) 9024 2702  
or email:     

cso@menzies.wa.gov.au 

COVER UP 
Wear long, loose-fitting, light coloured       
clothing, covering as much of the body as you 
can. Mosquitoes can bit through tight clothes 
like jeans. Make sure children are also      
covered up. 

 
REPEL 
Use insect repellent containing DEET 
(diethyltouluamide) or picaridin and always 
follow instructions on the label. 

 
CLEAN UP 
Stop mosquitoes breeding in water pooling 
around your home or holiday                      
accommodation by emptying water from 
containers. 

1080 BAITING IN THIS AREA IS A 
RISK TO DOMESTIC PETS 

Please be advised that baiting programs using 1080 poison 
are carried out across Western Australia, including this 
area, and are aimed at controlling wild dogs, feral cats, 
feral pigs, foxes and rabbits. The poison baits remain toxic 
for many months. You need to exercise caution. Domestic 
pets should be kept close and under control at all times. 
Owners may consider the use of leads and muzzles for 
their domestic pets. 

DO NOT RELY ON WARNING SIGNS 
WARNING SIGNS ARE PLACED WHERE APPLICABLE, 

HOWEVER THEY MAY BE DAMAGED, REMOVED, 
VANDALISED OR DESTROYED 

1080 baiting is part of an integrated pest management 
program protecting livestock from death and injury;      
reducing the impact on pastoral and agricultural             
production; and helping to preserve the unique flora and 
fauna of WA. Baits are not intentionally laid in public    
areas such as road reserves, parking bays, rest stops or 
roadhouses however can be inadvertently moved into 
these areas by animals and birds. 

1080 is an S7 Poison 
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CARAVAN & CAMPING 
 

The Menzies Caravan Park is conveniently located next to 

the Visitor Centre which is also the booking agent. Entry via 

Brown Street, Menzies. 
 

Modern amenities  including twenty nine powered sites, and 

a two bedroom chalet, six unpowered sites, two ablution 

blocks and a disabled access ablution and a Camper’s 

Kitchen. There is a black water dump point within the park 

and dogs are welcome but must be on leads at all times.   

For bookings and enquiries call  (08)  9024 2702 or  
 

Email cso@menzies.wa.gov.au 
 

After hours 0448 242 041 
 
Free camping sites are provided by the 
Shire of Menzies at Lake Ballard 
(51kms West of Menzies) and Niagara 
Dam (65kms North East of Menzies). 
 
Facilities at these sites include toilets, 
BBQs and rubbish bins. Non-potable 
water is provided at Lake Ballard. 

Please respect these facilities and put rubbish in the bins 
provided, and only use facilities for the purposes they are 
intended. 
 

TRAVELLING WITH PETS 
Please be aware that there regular aerial drops of 1080 
poison baits in the Goldfields area in attempt to combat 
feral animals. 
 
Please use caution and take care when in these areas. 

 

 

AUTOMATED EXTERNAL DEFIBRILLATOR 
 
Located in the Shire of Menzies office, Shenton Street 
across from the Community Resource Centre 
and Caravan Park. 



P A G E  1 2       I S S U E  1 1 9 ,  A U G U S T  2 0 1 8  

SHIRE OF MENZIES 
 

ORDINARY MEETINGS OF COUNCIL 
 
The public is advised that pursuant to Regulation 12(1)(a) of the Local   
Government (Administration) Regulations 1996, the following dates, times 
and locations have been appointed as Ordinary Council Meeting dates for the 
period ending 30 June 2019. 
 

Monday 6 August 2018  1pm  Menzies 

Thursday 30 August 2018  1pm  Menzies 

Thursday 27 September 2018 1pm  Menzies 

Thursday 25 October 2018  1pm  Menzies 

Thursday 29 November 2018 1pm  Menzies 

Thursday 13 December 2018 1pm  Menzies 

Thursday 28 February 2019 1pm  Menzies 

Thursday 28 March 2019  1pm  Menzies 

Thursday 24 April 2019  1pm  Menzies 

Thursday 30 May 2019  1pm  Menzies 

Thursday 27 June 2019  1pm  Menzies 

  
The public is reminded that Council Meetings are open to the public and    
prior notice will be given of any Special or Committee Meetings being 
called. 
 
 
Rhonda Evans 
Chief Executive Officer 
Shire of Menzies 
PO Box 4 
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Menzies Community School 
 

 FOR SALE  
ONE (1) COMMERCIAL BLOCK  

AND TWO (2) RESIDENTIAL BLOCKS  
WITHIN TOWN OF MENZIES  

 

Contact: Alex Bogatchev  
0411 548 803 or al_bog@hotmail.com  

 
Large Commercial Land Shenton Street,  
(Directly opposite historic Menzies Hotel)  
 Address   40 Shenton Street, Menzies  
 Area    1,270 sqm (approx),  
 Power/Water  Underground power, future water connection paid  
 Asking Price   $44,500  
 
Residential Land (1)  
 Address   47 Webb Street, Menzies  
 Area    1,012 sqm (approx. ¼ acre)  
 Asking Price   $6,500  
 
Residential Land (2)  
 Address   52 Gregory Street, Menzies  
 Area    1,012 sqm (approx. ¼ acre),  
 Asking Price   $6,500  
 
 



P A G E  1 4               I S S U E  1 1 9 ,  A U G U S T  2 0 1 8  

 

 

08 August 2018 
& 

22 August 2018 
 

Where: Town Hall Kitchen 
Time: 6.00pm 

 

Gold coin donation requested 
 

Must be over 16 years of age. 
For further information 

Contact Debbie at the Visitor Centre. 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwib6IOI0ebaAhVME7wKHaXzDZwQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.freeimages.com%2Fsearch%2Fframe-food&psig=AOvVaw1x5ed_WKIYykkmlZF_u73i&ust=1525336710506575
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Bega Garnbirringu’s  
Visiting Optometrist will  

be in Menzies 

Wednesday 
29 August 2018 

10.00am to 2.00pm 
At M.A.C. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you would like to know any further information regarding this 
please do not hesitate to contact the Bega Clinic on  9022 5500. 

 

 

http://sp-01/Bega Photos/Bega Mobile Clinic Launch 2011/2.jpg
http://sp-01/Bega Photos/Bega Mobile Clinic Launch 2011/10.jpg
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CASHLESS DEBIT CARD 
SHOPFRONT 

 

Activate your card 
Use your card 

 

• Check your account balance 
• Organise direct debits 
• Budgeting 
• Any questions about your card 
• Come in and see us 

 

OPENING HOURS:  
Tuesday to Thursday 1pm-4pm 

 
Where can I find out more?  

Contact the Department of Social Services: 
 
Go to www.dss.gov.au/cashlessdebitcard 
Phone: 1800 252 604 or  
Email: cashlessdebitcard@dss.gov.au 
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For more information visit the Drug and Alcohol Office Volatile Substance Use website: http://
www.dao.health.wa.gov.au/vsu/pages/home.htm 

volatile substance 
Incident Reporting and Response Protocol 

volatile substance use 
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Help yours by becoming a St John Ambulance WA Volunteer today.  

Dear Community Members,  
St John Ambulance WA has always provided a critical and quality ambulance service to 
the community of Menzies. To keep running, this vital service relies on the continued  
involvement of local community volunteers. Your help in any area can be of great          
assistance.  

What’s involved?   

Driving ambulances, transporting patients, providing first aid and helping out with         
administration are just a few of the roles when you volunteer with St John Ambulance 
WA. As a volunteer you will be supported every step of the way and given all the  
training necessary to fulfil your role. Training is conducted to a level at which you feel               
comfortable, confident and ready to assist.   

Why volunteer?   

By donating your time you can make a real difference and give something back to your 
community. Not only do you get the satisfaction of helping others, but you also gain     
important skills and experience. No matter what your motivation, being a St John        
Ambulance WA Volunteer is a great way to get involved in your community and help 
change lives.   

If you have any questions about becoming a volunteer please don’t hesitate to call 
on 1800 069 393 or ring the Community Paramedic on 0447 566 103.  

  

Yours sincerely,  

Braden Fisher  
Regional Manager – Goldfields  
St John Ambulance WA  
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 Eagle Business Centre  
The Eagle Business Centre is a meeting facility that has previously been 
lacking in Kalgoorlie and is ideal for business and community people 
wanting to meet privately and confidentially at a quiet and mutual        
location.  
The Eagle Business Centre enables organisations to conduct everything 
from a not-for-profit AGM, to staff inductions and training, and            
corporate presentations during Diggers and Dealers.  
 
Offering  

Confidential meeting environment with pull down blinds  

Meeting table – can seat 8-10 people comfortably  

Data projector and whiteboard for presentations  

Full catering with instore food and barista facilities  
 
Booking fee: $50.00 for half day  

Your booking fee will be fully refunded when you spend over $50.00 on 
catering/coffee/beverages.  
Wanting to book the Eagle Business Centre?  

To reserve the Eagle Business Centre, booking forms are available from 
our friendly staff, or you may contact Head Office:  
Phone: 9022 7711  
Email: admin@eaglepetroleum.com.au  
Eagle on Wilson – Opening Hours  
Monday to Friday – 4.30am to 5.30pm  
Saturday – 5.00am to 4.00pm  
Sunday – 7.00am to 2.00pm  
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Eagle Business Centre  
69-71 Wilson Street,  
KALGOORLIE WA 6430  
Head Office: 9022 7711 or  
admin@eaglepetroleum.com.au  
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Menzies Youth Centre 

The Shire of Menzies Youth Advisory Committee 

Cr Ian Tucker, Cr Justin Lee, Greg Whitehead, 
Deidre Spratt and Nadine Tucker pictured with 

Chief Executive Officer Rhonda Evans. 

The Menzies Youth Centre arrived in Menzies on            
Wednesday morning 18 July 2018 on the back of a truck. It 
was wonderful to see it arrive in town. It caused quite a 
stir for a short time, with locals turning out to take photos 
whilst they positioned it into place. 

The shade structure lays on the ground awaiting the 
crane to move it into position over the outdoor area. 

The truck reversing the building onto the grounds ready for removal. 

The building prior to the roof and stage being completed, and after the roof has been lifted on.  Landscaping and paving 
will commence shortly. 
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Women’s Leadership Forum 
Presented by Kalgoorlie Boulder Chamber of Commerce and Industry 

Judith Fordham  is a  leading WA Criminal Lawyer/
Barrister, Associate Professor of Forensic Science 

at University of Western Australia and author and 
speaker. 

Cr Jill Dwyer pictured with           
Dr Fiona Wood 2005 Australian 
of the Year and Director of the 
Burns Service of Western        
Australia.  Dr Wood once          
operated on Cr Dwyer’s son 
Matt and she  remembered his 
case. 

On Friday 13 July the Shire of Menzies provided 
the opportunity for some staff and Councillors to 
attend the recent Women’s Leadership Forum in 
Kalgoorlie. 
 
This was a wonderful day 
filled with many fabulous 
women speakers who at 
times inspired and amused 
the audience with their 
stories.  
 
The journeys many of the 
women had taken over 
the years were so varied. 
Some had been raised in 
other countries, some had 
been homeless, others 
were survivors of domestic 
abuse.   
 
All of the speakers had positive and uplifting messages to share with 
the many who attended.  If you left with a catch phrase, a photo or 
perhaps a book the most important thing you could take away from 

that forum is that no matter where you are in your life 
there is always hope if your persevere. 
 
A  really wonderful event and we look forward to next 

Bev Golding with Michelle Cowan 2013 Football  
Woman of the Year and Inaugural Senior Coach of 
Fremantle Football Club’s Women’s Team  and                             
Deborah Whitehead. 

The Master of Ceremonies Kitty Prodonovich, CEO of 
Regional Chambers of Commerce and Industry of WA 
since 2012 pictured here with Deborah Whitehead and 
Carol McAllan. 
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Shire of Menzies contracted Satellite     
Television & Radio Australia Pty Ltd to    
install two new high satellite dishes.  
This occurred on Monday 30 July 2018.  
 
SBS DTV channels are now back on air. 
These dishes will be more resistant in 
heavy rain so less rain fade issues.               
Enjoy your TV services. This upgrade 
was from MPEG 2 to MPEG 4. The 
change may require you to do a retune on your television. 
 
We remind you that this is very sensitive equipment and request that until 
they are fenced again you ask the children to stay clear of the dishes.   
 
We hope this brings you better coverage but if you have any problems 
please contact the Shire on 9024 2041. 

NEW SATELLITE DISHES 

https://www.facebook.com/Satellite-Television-Radio-Australia-Pty-Ltd-857989400891367/?rc=p
https://www.facebook.com/Satellite-Television-Radio-Australia-Pty-Ltd-857989400891367/?rc=p
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TOY COLLECTION  
The displays items have been found in and around the Menzies 
area and donated by locals and visitors. 
 

In our toy collection we have a 
handmade dolls pram made 
from fencing wire and a           
handmade train and some 
store-bought metal cars. Kindly 
loaned to the Shire from Bev 
Golding. 
 
 

The handmade dolls pram and train would probably have been 
made by a father for his daughter or son, as they could not afford 
to go to the shops and buy toys.  The children back in the early to 
mid-1920’s did not have many toys as they worked along with 
their parent out in the fields or around the home. 
 

Other toys that 
they would have 
played with, 
would most likely 
be marbles,  
wooden dolls or 
cars, balls made 
from inflated pig’s 
bladders, knuckle 
bones and old 
wheels that they 
pushed along with 
a stick 
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Local Hero 
Ronald (Hogie—Yogie Bear) Hogarth 

Hogie was born in Leonora in 1953 and at the age of only six 
months was removed from his family and taken to Karalundi      
Seventh-Day Adventist Native Mission. Karalundi was situated 
on the Great Northern Highway north of Meekatharra.   

His grandfather visited him          
regularly until he was about five 
years old at which time he took 
him with him on the train to             
Menzies.  He was raised by Myrtle 
and Jimmy Brennan.  When he      
arrived his sister Joan recalls he was only a little fellow 
dressed in overalls.  He only spoke Aboriginal  and Myrtle 

worked with him at home for six months teaching him to speak English.  After that he 
was enrolled at Menzies School.  

When Hogie was around ten years old the family moved 
to Gwalia and when the mine closed in 1965 he moved to 
Kalgoorlie where he finished school.  Hogie was a very 
good  sportsman and excelled at running and high jump.  
His special sporting skill was boxing.  Ian tells the story of 
four blokes who went over east to make their living             
boxing and upon their return Hogie beat them all in fights.   

When he left school he took a job working on the Railways 
for the “Ways and Works”.  He painted everything from        
railway building to bridges and was a general labourer for 
years.  It was after that he moved back to Menzies and 
lived with his sister Joan and husband Ian.  He worked on 
the rail line with Ian laying sleepers and doing other jobs.   

This is where he and his partner Lorraine 
(Ninny) Williams had their only child Josie.  
Josie still lives in Menzies and has worked at 
the school there for almost eighteen years.  

Hogie has four granddaughters, and to date 
he has two great-granddaughters and two 
great-grandsons. Hogie eventually retired 
and still remains living in his little house in 
Menzies. 



WALTZING MATILDA 
Kapi yila puntu wati nyinangu  
Wartangku palunha purungu 

Kanmarr nhangu turlku wala yinkangu 
Nhurra ngalya nhampila matilda tawarra 

 
Chorus 

Nhampila Matilda Nhampila Matilda                            
 Nhurra ngalya Nhampila Matilda tawarra  

Karrmar nhangu turlku wala yinkangu 
Nhurra ngalya Nhampila Matilda tawarrra 

Nhampila Matilda Nhampila Matilda  
Nhampila Matilda  
Matilda tawarra 
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Menzies School Holiday Program 
The Menzies Shire provided the Lego blocks which made for an entertaining day at the 
CRC for one of our School Holiday activities. There were different sizes and a lot of            
creative pieces made on the day. 

 

 
 

On Tuesday July 10, our School Holiday Program Activity was a second trip to                 
Kalgoorlie to watch the second instalment of The Incredibles. The movie was enjoyed 
by the children and the volunteers. A quick play and stretch  at the skate park was            
exciting for the Children before we attended the Cinema. After the Cinema we had 
some lunch and returned to Menzies. 
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Our final School Holiday program activity was a Bush Day, the children were treated to 
a bus ride out to Goongarrie National Park where they got to run around and explore 
before trying their hand at Damper making, the weather was beautiful so we spent as 
long as we could there until it was time to go home and unpack.  
 
Thank you to all the children who participated in all our activities you were well         
behaved and helpful throughout. Thank you to our volunteers and staff at Menzies     
Aboriginal Corporation and a big thank you to the Shire of Menzies once again for 
funding the July 2018 School Holiday program. 

Menzies School Holiday Program 



Les Taylor - 01 

Kyra Shepherd - 01 

Sean Eden - 04 

Mason Peterson - 13 

Rhonda Evans - 31 

Hope you all have a wonderful day. 
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It is a joy to see how he 
has changed each year.  

 
Menzies grandfather was a 
former resident and he is 

named after the Town.   
 

We wish Menzies a great 
year and hope that in the   
future he and his family 

can visit Menzies. 
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A SIX YEAR OLD BOY NAMED  
MENZIES 

Each year on 
his birthday 

the Shire                 
receives a 
birthday              

photo and 
message from 

Menzies. 
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KIDZ PAGE 
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KIDZ PAGE 

Can you spot 15 differences between these pictures 
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Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

Movie  
3pm - 5pm 

Kids Badminton 
3pm -  5pm 
 

Prickle Weigh In 
4:00pm  

Fathers  
Day  

 
Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 31   

Movie  
3pm - 5pm 
 

Pantry cooking 
class 

RFDS 
 

360 HEALTH 

Movie  
3pm - 5pm 

Movie  
3pm - 5pm 
 

Movie  
3pm - 5pm 
 

Pantry cooking 
class 

Movie  
3pm - 5pm 
 

Kids Badminton 
3pm -  5pm 
 

Prickle Weigh In 
4:00pm  

Kids Badminton 
3pm -  5pm 
 

Prickle Weigh In 
4:00pm  

Kids Badminton 
3pm -  5pm 
 

Prickle Weigh In 
4:00pm  

Ordinary 
Council 
Meeting  

Pupil Free Day Pupil Free Day 

MCS 
Time Capsule  
11am - 1pm 


